
Anthony Kern                                                                            
Senate Building 1700 W. Washington St 
Phoenix, AZ 85007 
Phone: (602) 926-3497  

akern@azleg.gov 

 

 

Arizona State Senate 

July 18, 2023 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Williams, 

 

The Arizona State Senate held a hearing today of the Joint Legislative Ad Hoc Committee on 

Freedom of Expression at Arizona's Public Universities. During the hearing, we heard testimony 

regarding the February 8th, 2023 program presented by ASU's former T.W. Lewis Center and 

titled "Health, Wellness & Happiness." Some of the testimony referenced your involvement with 

events surrounding this program. You can find a recording of the full hearing at this link: 

 

https://www.azleg.gov/videoplayer/?clientID=6361162879&eventID=2023071003  

 

As co-chair of the committee, I am inviting you to provide written testimony to the committee in 

response to the testimony provided by Ann Atkinson.   

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call my office at 602-926-3497. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Senator Anthony Kern  

Arizona Legislative District 27 

https://www.azleg.gov/videoplayer/?clientID=6361162879&eventID=2023071003

